
 

June 24, 2020 

 

Principal’s Message  

 

As this will be the last formal newsletter of the school year, I would like to take this opportunity 

to thank you all for a wonderful year at Errington Elementary School.  It has been an absolute 

pleasure to work with you and your children.  I feel very fortunate to be part of this school 

community and look forward to continuing next year.   

 

We are concluding a most historical end to the school year, full of uncertainty and 

uncharted territory.  I would like to thank you for navigating this global pandemic alongside 

us.  We sincerely hope that you and your family continue to stay safe and healthy 

throughout the summer.  While things still remain uncertain for September, we do know that 

summer is a time for us all to take a much deserved break from the formal setting of school 

(whether it be in a school or home setting); however, learning doesn’t need to stop! We are 

so lucky to live in one of the most desired places in the world and there is so much to see 

and do over the summer, with many opportunities for learning and playing. It is very 

important to provide children with activities that will help maintain the gains they have made 

over the school year.  Later in this newsletter, you will find two articles that suggest some 

educational field trips and fun activities to do over the summer.  Have a wonderful, active, 

and safe summer!   

 

As the school year draws to a close, the following article suggests ways to review the school 

year with your child and set new goals: 

 

It’s nearing the end of a busy school year.  Your child has learned a lot.  She’s read 

new books and she’s mastered new skills.  Now is the perfect time to talk about all of the 

lessons she’s learned. 

 Find a time when you can have a relaxing chat about school.  You might even plan 

something special, such as going out for a treat or making a favorite meal together.  During 

your talk: 

 Take a look back.  What was your child’s favorite project this year?  In what subject 

did she improve the most?  Which book that the class read was her favorite?  Which of 

her goals did she accomplish?  As she talks about these positive things, help her see 

the ways she has grown.  “You really worked hard to master division this year.  You can 

do hard things when you put your mind to it!” 

 Take a look forward.  What is your child looking forward to this summer?  What is she 

excited about for next year?  Is there a subject or an area she’d like to improve in next 

year?  Are there books she would like to read? 

 Discuss how learning doesn’t stop at the end of the school year.  One of the great 

things about the summer is the opportunity to learn things that aren’t directly related 

to school.  Help your child think about something she’d like to learn this summer.  

Would she like to learn a new sport?  Would she like to teach herself how to paint?  

Would she like to learn a new language?  Together, make a plan to help her achieve 

her goal. 
 
Source:  Elementary School Parents (May 2015, Vol.26, No.9) 
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Families on the Move?  
 

If you will be moving out of the area over the summer or have a change of 

plans in regards to school attendance, please let us know so we can keep our 

student enrolment records current.  You can call and leave a message on our 

school phone (250-248-8446) or an email to our general mailbox (errington@sd69.bc.ca). 

 

 

 

 

Communication During Summer Months    

 
As we are not sure what September will look like in regards to returning to school, it is 

CRITICAL to have your CURRENT contact information so we can keep you informed.  If your 

information has changed or changes over the summer, please feel free to contact our 

general mailbox (for emails and phone messages at 250-248-8446 and 

errington@sd69.bc.ca).  We will check for messages periodically over the summer. 

 

If not receiving our online newsletters already, we HIGHLY recommend that you set this up as 

soon as possible.  This is the way we will communicate with families as information emerges.  

Subscribing to the electronic newsletter is very simple.   

Sign up through the Errington Elementary School website (http://ees.sd69.bc.ca) by entering 

your email address in the area “Sign up for our newsletter & keep in touch” found near the 

bottom of the home page.  After you enter your email and click on “GO” an email will be 

sent to your email address.  You must respond to the email to become a verified member to 

receive newsletters.  There is an option to “Unsubscribe” at any time you choose.   

 

 

 

 

 
We are still accepting Kindergarten registrations for the 2020-2021 school year!  If you know 

of any families who will need to be aware of this information, we ask you to please pass this 

along to them.  Parents/Guardians who would like to register a child for Kindergarten can 

call the main office (250-248-8446) and leave a message in the general mailbox OR email 

our general e-mailbox at errington@sd69.bc.ca  

 

 

EES PAC Appreciation 
 

We would like to recognize our very committed 2019-2020 PAC, who have supported our 

school and generously offered assistance and leadership on so many occasions.  The 

teamwork they and the rest of the parent community display is very impressive!  It is because 

of these people that our students are able to enjoy many enriching experiences that go well 

beyond the classroom.  Although there are many who contribute to the efforts of our PAC, 

we would like to thank the following EES PAC Executive for their work this school year: 

 

Beverley Craig (Chair) 

Laura James (Co-Chair) 

Michelle Keddy (Treasurer) 

Jodi Pay (Secretary)       

                                   

 

Thank you to Volunteers!                                                                                     

As the end of the school comes to a close, it is time to show gratitude to the many people 

who have supported our school community in various ways.  The gift of time is one of the 

most generous things you can share and we sincerely appreciate all that you do to enrich 

the students’ experience at Errington Elementary School!  

mailto:errington@sd69.bc.ca
http://ees.sd69.bc.ca/


 

Six educational field trips to take with your child: 

“I’m bored!”  Do you dread hearing this phase over the summer?  Then start planning now!  

In addition to stockpiling supplies, such as books, recipes and games, schedule a few field 

trips.  Local educational destinations are often free – and fun- to visit!  Consider going to: 

1. Museums.  Call or go online to check upcoming exhibits.  Which would your child like 

to see most?  Add them to your summer calendar. 

2. An arboretum.  Kids love walking through gardens, admiring flowers and learning 

about habitats.  Bring a camera or sketchbook to capture the plants and animals. 

3. The zoo.  This trip is almost always a hit with kids.  Before leaving, you might read about 

the animals you’ll see.  Talk about what they eat and how they spend their time. 

4. A fire station.  Call ahead to see if a summer “open house” is planned.  If not, request 

permission for a special visit. 

5. An airport.  Simply driving by the airport is interesting.  Can your child spot the control 

tower?  Planes taking off and landing? 

6. Parks.  Find a guide to local parks and keep it handy.  Consider visiting hiking trails, 

historic battlefields and more.  Add a nature guide and maybe even some binoculars, 

and you’re ready for an adventure any time! 

 
Source:  Elementary School Parents (May 2013, Vol.24, No.9) 

 
 

 

Fun activities can keep your child learning over the 

summer    

When school ends, it’s important for kids to remember – and 

build on – what they have studied all year.  To make this fun, 

have your child: 

 Keep a journal.  Think about what will appeal to her.  An 

album of photos and captions?  A scrapbook of mementos and 

stories?  Reviews of her favourite movies?  A collection of 

drawings and observations? 

 Play board games.  Research shows they’re good for kids’ thinking skills and 

development of positive traits, such as patience, cooperation and focus.  Pick games 

that match your child’s age and interests. 

 Plan scavenger hunts.  Give interesting, educational instructions, such as, “Let’s find an 

oak tree leaf.”  “Pick three daisies.”  Or “Find three things that are round.”  Remember, 

you can have a scavenger hunt anywhere, including in a store or on vacation. 

 Build on books.  After reading a story, consider turning it into a play, puppet show or 

art project.  Reward your child with plenty of applause and praise! 
 

Source:  Elementary School Parents (May 2013, Vol.24, No.9) 

 

 

 
 

Reconnecting Start in September  
 

As we have already shared, we are uncertain how our September start-up will look like, as 

we await provincial direction on this.  We don’t anticipate learning further details until mid-

late August.  IF we are looking at a “normal” start in September (full return to school), please 

note that on the first day of school (Tuesday, September 8th), we will start at the usual time 

(8:12am, note the slightly adjusted start-time due to the approved school calendar for next 



year) and students are dismissed 3 hours earlier than usual (11:00 am).  School buses will also 

run 3 hours earlier than usual on that day for the return home.   

 

Next year once again Errington Elementary will begin the school year with a reconnecting 

start, which means that for the first two days of school (Sept 8-9) students will return to the 

classroom they were in this year. For this time, we have planned both classroom based and 

whole school learning activities. If we are ready, on Thursday (Sept 10th) students will move to 

their new classrooms.  We believe that this gradual transition lowers the anxiety that for some 

students is associated with the beginning of a new school year. In addition, delaying the 

class formation process gives us a chance to create classes based on actual September 

enrolment, which significantly reduces the chance of a class re-organization once the 

school year has begun.  Students will bring home a note on Wednesday (September 9th) to 

indicate which class they will go to on the Thursday morning. 

 

If your child’s current teacher will no longer be working at Errington Elementary School next 

school year, we will have a teacher with those students for the first few days.  Students new 

to Errington Elementary will meet in the library on the first day of school. From there, they will 

be placed into temporary classes with their peer group for the first two days. Students who 

start Kindergarten this coming September will have a gradual entry.  New Kindergarten 

students WILL NOT attend on Tuesday, September 8th and Wednesday, September 9th.  They 

will be assigned a “gradual start” schedule information on start-up plans.  We will contact 

incoming Kindergarten students either by phone or email later in August. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Staff Changes 

Although our staffing process is not quite complete, we do know that we will 

be saying farewell to the following teachers:  Eric Neumeyer, Bruce Blashill, 

Iain Murray, and Kyla Senchar.  The following support staff will be moving on 

to other positions within the school district:  Maleah Carlson, Pattie Brown, 

Sue Klobchar, Susan Urie, Erin O’Hagen, and Karen Richards. Although we 

will likely see them around EES next year, the following Educational Assistants will be moving 

into a district role next year:  Marie Vincent, Wendy Cervo, and Dianne Karras.  We wish them 

all well on their future endeavours and thank them for their time here at EES. 

Congratulations and best wishes to the following staff members who are retiring:  Deb 

Stocker, Eileen Saremba, and Cathy Macrae. 
 

 

 

We would like to welcome the following people who will be joining our staff in September: 

 Kimi Cochlin (Classroom Teacher) 

 John Hamblett (Music/Band Teacher) 

 Tawnia Dales (Child and Youth Care Worker 

 Martin Binet (Educational Assistant) 

 Karina Carvahlo (Educational Assistant) 

 Gwen Smith (Educational Assistant) 

 Jennifer Phillips (Educational Assistant) 

 

 

 

 



 

 

School Supplies 

 
Please see the links below for information about school 

supplies for 2020-2021.  Supply lists have been sent home 

with report cards and also posted on our website.   

 

 

 

 

Grade 1-3 School Supply Information: 
 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/EES/parents/SchoolSupplies/School%20Supplies%20Gr.1-

3%202020-2021.pdf 

 

 

Grade 4-7 Supply List: 

 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/EES/parents/SchoolSupplies/EES%20Grade%204-

7%20School%20Supply%20List%202020-2021.pdf 

 

 

If we end up having a “normal” start in September, students will NOT need their school 

supplies on the first 2 days of school (Tuesday and Wednesday).  Please wait until Thursday to 

send supplies to school.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

NEW WAY TO PAY 

Our district has made it possible to pay for any school fees online.  If your student’s 

classroom teacher has requested to use agendas, a sheet with detailed instructions on 

how to sign up for School Cash Online has come home.  If your student’s teacher is not 

using agendas this year a detail sheet will come home shortly.  On our Errington Website 

there is a direct link to www.schoolcashonline.com, it is quite easy to sign up.  Once 

signed up you will receive email notifications if there is a fee associated with your 

student.  You are still able to pay for any school fees with cash or cheque, but we are 

offering the option to pay online. 

 

As always if you need any help navigating this system please feel free to call the office 

and they will be happy to help you.  

 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/EES/parents/SchoolSupplies/School%20Supplies%20Gr.1-3%202020-2021.pdf
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RDN Summer Camp Update 

Summer Camps will begin July 6th. Registration is 

open https://ca.apm.activecommunities.com/rdnrecreation/ or by phone 250-248-3252 Mon-Fri 

8:00 am to 4:00 pm.  

While we have had to reduce our number of camps being offered and the maximum 

capacity of our camps, we are committed to providing campers with a fun focused camp 

experience.  

We are currently working to ensure protocols in accordance with the Provincial Health 

Officer and WorkSafe BC requirements and aligned with industry guidelines set by the BC 

Recreation and Parks Association are in place. Registered families will receive detailed 

information about what to expect at camp this summer. Things will be a bit different, but we 

will do our best to keep the focus on creating a memorable camp experience.  

 FAQs about reopening plans as of June 18th www.getinvolved.rdn.ca/rec-connect  

For the latest Regional District of Nanaimo updates on COVID-19 and other services please 

visit www.rdn.bc.ca 

https://ca.apm.activecommunities.com/rdnrecreation/
https://www.getinvolved.rdn.ca/rec-connect
http://www.rdn.bc.ca/


 

 

 

  



  



 
 

  



 


